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Date dd.mm.yyyy

Re: Social Care Funding Anomaly, that encourages Local Authorities to opt for Supported Living rather than Residential Care Placements, & thus threatens the continuation & existence of Intentional Village Communities for people with Learning Disability.

Dear ……………,

I am writing to you, to draw your attention to the dangerous way in which some Local Authorities & Learning Disability charities are misunderstanding government policy. 

Unfortunately, due to this misinterpretation of Government White Papers, ‘Valuing People’ (2001) & ‘Valuing People Now’ (2010), some charities that administer Intentional Village Communities for people with Learning Disability across the UK, are now choosing to abandon offering Residential Care in favour of the dispersed Supported Living model of care. This is partly for ideological reasons, as they think the government believes, that the Learning Disabled should be integrated into wider society at all times, but there are also financial reasons at play. 

Supported Living placements prove cheaper & more attractive to local authorities, as they only have to pay for the social care element, as the housing portion of costs are borne by central government & paid as benefits to the individual client directly. As local authorities are in straitened financial times, they rarely pay the full & true cost of the residential care placement, so charities are increasingly operating Residential Care at a loss. Under Supported Living arrangements, since the accommodation element of care is paid to the client directly, the charity administering their care is assured of better remuneration & a guaranteed income. Thus increasingly charities seem intent on exclusively pursuing the Supported Living care model. 

Several ministers, & politicians, appear to appreciate that there’s a funding anomaly that encourages both charities & LAs to opt for Supported Living budgets over Residential Care, although ultimately this costs the taxpayer more. Unfortunately cabinet reshuffles to date have prevented collaboration to rectify this anomaly!  Moreover, they have all also agreed that Intentional Village Communities are a completely valid residential option which should be open to the Learning Disabled, as enshrined in the Choice agenda laid out in both ‘Valuing People’ & Valuing People Now’.

The current situation is that these Intentional Village Communities are under imminent threat of dispersal & demolition, despite the fact that many residents want to stay there, & their families want them retained. They are a valuable national asset that should not be wantonly destroyed due to passing ideology or financial expediency. They are vibrant accepting communities, that offer a homely environment, with meaningful, fulfilling work opportunities, & a social life. They provide liberated safety with the freedom & space for the Learning Disabled to express themselves. These communities are often rural, but near towns, tend to enjoy good relations with their neighbours built up over years, & the chance for engagement with the wider community through work placements, workshops, & leisure opportunities. The Learning Disabled, often lack capacity to make such important life-changing decisions, but many like their home in these communities very much & are having difficulty making themselves heard. It is our right, & indeed our duty to be their voice, to speak up on their behalf about these unfortunate policies that culminate in unjust plans to force them to move.

I urge you please to champion the status of residential care in Intentional Village Communities for the Learning Disabled, discuss & pursue the problem of the financial anomalies that underpin the rush to Supported Living, & raise the matter with your colleagues in your department/parliament, so that these precious homes can be saved, & that others may benefit from the socially-rich, yet safe & settled lifestyle afforded by these communities in the future.

Yours sincerely, 
Name
